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THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY
REGULAR MEETING

December 18, 2017
Pledge of Allegiance.  

The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Vice-Chairman Joseph J. Reuben at 6:00 p.m. The following members were present at roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben were present. Villar was absent.
The proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws.

Vice-Chairman Reuben stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner:

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority.

2. Hand delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press.

3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk.

Also present:
Dennis W. Palmer

Executive Director/Chief Engineer



Robert A. Schwarz

Field Engineer



A. Steven Fabietti

Solicitor



Carol A. Ricci


Executive Assistant
It was moved by Barse and seconded by Merighi that the reading of the minutes of the regular meeting held on December 4, 2017 be dispensed with and the same be approved in the form submitted to all members by mail. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
The Vice-Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the proposed Resolutions. There were none.

Resolutions:

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-125, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Revolving Payroll Account in the amount of $61,903.46”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-126, “Be it resolved by the Landis Sewerage Authority, that the following bills of items or demands are hereby approved and authorized for payment out of the Revenue Fund Bills…. $279,285.64”, be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017- 127 “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority listing payments from the 2016 Bond Issue Construction Fund adopted July 6, 2016…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.
It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse That Resolution No. 2017-128, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority adopting the 2018 Budget for the fiscal year period January 1, 2018 through December 31, 2018…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-129, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing correction on credits, charge-offs, refunds and cancellation of accounts in the amount of $3,721.48…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-130, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing an Interlocal Services Agreement for the purchase of an International Bucket Truck from the City of Vineland…” be adopted. Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Villar voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-131, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the Executive Director to modify the vacation schedule of plant personnel…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-132, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing the award of an alternative method contract with New Jersey Manufacturer’s Insurance Company to supply Worker’s Compensation Insurance…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-133, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing a two-year contract with Look First Technology, LLC to provide operating system service and computer hardware maintenance contracts…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

It was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that Resolution No. 2017-134, “A Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authorizing the Executive Director to enter into a contract with Oceanfirst Bank to provide the Authority with banking services…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.

Perry Barse stated that this was the only bank to respond to the RFP. Dennis Palmer stated that this was correct. After talking to other banks, they were already putting in proposals for other public entities. They had too many deposits or they would have had too many public deposits which jeopardized their GUPTA standard and they would have to buy more investments to back them. From a transition standpoint it’s probably going to be the smoothest since they are taking over the purchase of Sun Bank and their basement ceiling on interest was better than we have now and better than what others have that we have spoken to.

Perry Barse stated that it’s just another example of how things have changed over not so many years. Back in the day they drove you crazy about getting your business.
Reports:

Executive Director

Dennis Palmer reported that in your pack you saw it was a great month for food waste deliveries. It was our highest month ever.
Our plant engineer Stan Chilson was here last week. We went through plans and specifications and we’re looking at where we can save money. We’re looking at a couple of different things in the contract and we might pull that out and do it ourselves. We have a stone road in the plant that is eventually going to have air compressors next to it and with all of the dust being stirred up will warrant paving. The next meeting, I will seek authorizing to advertise for bids. We’re looking to advertise probably the second week in January. It’s probably going to be a 60-day bid period because it’s a lot of material for contractors to price. So the bid opening in March and it will be a nice spring job. 
We signed contracts today on the Sears Pumping Station. Two copies are being sent back to the engineer. They will forward one to the contractor with notice of a pre-construction meeting. We’ll have that in January and then a Notice to Proceed. Steve is doing his work on the 12th and the Notice to Proceed will probably be the following week.

We’ve also been having calls on the collection system. Bob is trying to get another easement completed. We had a nice meeting on the gas project as that moves forward. 

We met with the owner of Vineland Poultry and we hope to see them as a customer at some point in the future. The flows will not be as much because with the Kosher process, the birds were soaked and salted but the strength should be about the same.
There was a conference ball between Tyson and DEP as well as ourselves working with them to get a NJPDES permit for the new facility because their flows are so high. 

Something I reported a year ago and was passed today in the Senate is S848. It puts a 2% cap on sewerage authorities; not on MUA’s or utility authorities, just sewerage authorities. There is no companion bill in the assembly right now and there are a few exemptions like debt service, energy and an exemption for health care to not go up anymore than the state health plan goes. You are putting New Jersey on track to be the next Flint, Michigan. Flint happened because people were penny pinching on the budget and that’s how the bad water got in the system and caused all of the lead problems. There is only one bill and the assembly has only one more voting session January 4th and a lot of us are writing letters and reaching out. Tom Merighi asked if it was a 2% increase in the budget and Dennis stated it was budget and billings. It also applies to regional authorities which is crazy because if you take a regional authority who handles flow from multiple towns and you have a wet year that follows a dry year and your flows went up you are limited to 2%. More so if you have a regional authority and you have a new large customer that comes into your town, as an example the regional hospital is 2% of our flow, it’s I can’t take care of your new customer because someone is going to get a free ride because I can’t charge if the flows go up and an Amazon comes in or some other large business. We put these comments into our letters to the legislators. It’s falling on deaf ears at this point. Senator Stack has an issue with his authority in Hudson County and that’s the driver. He sits on the appropriations committee where the bill went and came out of committee and then went to the full floor. We hope there is no traction on the assembly side and a companion bill does not show up. There is another bill that passed on different site conditions which isn’t horrendous and our new connection fee bill for which we have been working hard with the builders, passed but with no republican votes which makes you think if it comes out of both houses, the governor might veto it.
Field Engineer

Bob Schwarz reported the staff reviewed plans for the new police station on Sixth and Plum Streets. Demolition is scheduled to start next week. We also reviewed plans for a liquor store and restaurant at the northwest corner of Sherman and Delsea Drive. 
Today we received plans and an application for Advanced Pierre. They are installing a new line that is approximately 250 feet of 8” pipe to West Forest Grove Road with a manhole.

The property owner on Mill and Landis southwest former is not responding to our correspondence. We will make several more attempts. We may have to take alternative steps for obtaining easement for Ramada Inn Pump Station upgrade project.

Solicitor:   
Steve Fabietti reported that he just had an update on the Sears condemnation case that he got the scheduling order back and the judge set a hearing date for January 12th. I have served that out on Sears and have not had a reaction from them as of yet. We’ve heard different on how the site is being marketed but Dennis and I have not gotten any information officially.
Chairman:   No Report
Issues and Correspondence:  None
Committee Reports:

Engineering/Plant:
Dennis reported that we had the meeting last week and we want to save some money under the bond. There are several pump stations that are designated for upgrade with new pumps. Some of the smaller ones that have more emergent needs we’ve done ourselves. We bought pumps through the bond and we will install them ourselves to keep the costs down. There are some significant upgrades such as Brewster and Landis which are much more complicated and will be done by a contractor. We’re looking as we finish up Ramada and start working on the next contract for the collection system.
Budget/Finance:   
Tom Merighi reported that tonight we approved the 2018 budget. Income is approximately $630,351 or 6.8% over budget and expenses are approximately $229,011 or 2.5% under budget. Accounts receivables increased approximately $1,068,306.
Human Resources  
Dennis reported that we had our third meeting with the Union today. We hit a little bit of a logger jam and I’m working with Nicole from Steve’s office and we have to get back to them with a response on a couple of issues.
Public Relations:  
Dennis stated that he sent an article about the award previously to the Grapevine.
Insurance Committee:  
Carol Ricci reported that in your packet was contained my memo regarding New Jersey Manufacturer’s Insurance. We did really well with the renewal this year. We had a large claim drop off, payrolls were constant and there was just a slight uptick in the State’s re-rating process. However, the experience mod really drove the whole renewal. We will not realize the discount until the payroll audit is complete in 2018 and then tack it on after that. Our next renewal is Commercial Liability and that will start in March.

Allocations/Administration:    None
Old Business: None
New Business:  None
Adjournment: 

At 6:17 p.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by Errickson and seconded by Barse that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call: Barse, Merighi, Errickson and Reuben voted “yes”.






THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

                                                            ____________________________________






G. STEVEN ERRICKSON, Secretary
